
March 30, 2024

Queens & Botanic Road Roundabout 

Works: Roundabout reconstruction  

Duration: For 5 weeks.

Impact: Disruptions will occur due to traffic management 
implementation required for the reconstruction. Pedestrians and 
vehicular traffic are advised to follow all advisory signs, traffic 
controllers and demarcations present around the site.

Contact: Don Allen, Construction Engineer on 0419 389 638.

Willow Tree Lane & Intersection of Merri 
Crescent

Works: Road and drainage works.

Duration: Week commencing 1 April for 4 – 6 weeks.

Impact: Merri Crescent will be closed to vehicular traffic during the 
day. A detour will be in place via Timor and Hart Streets. Access 
to properties will be maintained throughout the works, though 
some delays may occur. Motorists and pedestrians are advised to 
observe all signage

Contact: Daniel Selman, Coordinator Engineering Design on 
5559 4800.

Works and road closures

www.warrnambool.vic.gov.au 5559 4800 contact@warrnambool.vic.gov.au

Cannon Firing
Advice is given to the citizens of Warrnambool that the 
Warrnambool Garrison will be firing a cannon at 1.30pm, 
Saturday 30 March 2024. The Garrison Safety Officer reserves 
the right to cancel or alter the time of firing. For enquiries contact 
Flagstaff Hill on phone 5559 4600.

Proposal to Make Revocation Local Law 
2024
Warrnambool City Council

Notice is given that Warrnambool City Council (Council) proposes 
to make a local law titled ‘Revocation Local Law 2024’ (the 
proposed Local Law). 

The following information about the proposed Local Law is 
provided in accordance with section 73 of the Local Government 
Act 2020: 

Objectives of the proposed Local Law 
The objective of the proposed Local Law is to revoke Council’s 
Local Law Number 2 – Short Stay Accommodation Local Law. 

Intended effect of the proposed Local Law 
The intended effect of the proposed Local Law is to revoke 
Council’s Local Law Number 2 – Short Stay Accommodation Local 
Law immediately upon Council making the proposed Local Law. 

Availability of the proposed Local Law 
Copies of the proposed Local Law may be inspected online at 

Public Notices
www.yoursaywarrnambool.com.au or at the Warrnambool 
Civic Centre, 25 Liebig Street Warrnambool. 

Community engagement process 
Council has adopted a ‘consult’ level of community engagement 
under its Community Engagement Policy. This means that any 
person may make a written submission relating to the proposed 
Local Law. All submissions received by Council on or before 4pm, 
Wednesday 17 April 2024 will be considered by Council when 
deciding whether to make the proposed Local Law. 

Submissions can be made online at
www.yoursaywarrnambool.com.au or via post marked 
‘Submission on proposed Revocation Local Law 2024’ and sent to 
Warrnambool City Council, PO Box 198, Warrnambool 3280. 

Enquiries should be directed to James Plozza, Manager 
Governance via email jplozza@warrnambool.vic.gov.au or phone 
(03) 5559 4922. 

Meetings
Scheduled Council Meeting
5.45pm, Monday 8 April 2024, Warrnambool Civic 
Centre

The meeting will be livestreamed on Council’s website at www.
warrnambool.vic.gov.au/council-meetings

Anyone wishing to participate in Public Question Time is asked 
to submit their question online www.warrnambool.vic.gov.
au/council-meeting-procedures before 4pm Monday 8 
April 2024.


